
 

 

Dear Parents, 
 
Last weekend’s ACAMIS Netball and Rugby tournament, held at NAIS Pudong, saw a number of outstanding games 
played. We had schools from Hong Kong, Shanghai and Jeju, South Korea competing and a high standard of 
Netball and Rugby was played. Our school teams, in both Netball and Rugby, were a credit to the school, playing 
the game fairly and approaching all games in a positive manner.  
 
After two great days of sport I want to thank our netball coaches, Miss Sparkes, Mrs Watson and Mrs. Hugo, and 
our rugby coaches, Mr. Hawtree and Mr. Howell for their great work preparing and coaching the teams throughout 
the tournament. Finally, a big thank you for the support of the parents as this really helped the teams as they were 
playing. Please check the school website for a full tournament report. 
 
Next week will be another busy week after a short break for Project Week. The students selected for the U19 Boys 
and Girls D1 and D2 NAIS Tigers basketball teams will begin their SISAC D1 and D2 basketball games for what 
should be a promising season. Each player will receive a schedule for the fixtures as well as training sessions. As 
always, all fixtures coming up can be found on the Sports Calendar on the website. 
 
We also need to wish good luck to our U15 NAIS Tigers Boys and Girls FOBISIA Squad. They have been training 
tirelessly since early September in athletics, football, basketball and swimming as they prepare for the challenge 
of the U15 FOBISIA Games hosted by Dulwich College, Beijing which take place next weekend. The squad will leave 
school on Thursday 12th November and they are very excited about the challenges they will encounter at the 
games. We anticipate that they will do well at the games if they can reach their optimum performance levels in 
each sport. We are very proud of our students and they will definitely be the team to beat in Beijing. 
 
Noel Wallace 
Director of Sport & CCAs 
 


